
BOROUGH OF CHURCHILL 
2300 WILLIAM PENN HIGHWAY 

PITTSBURGH, PA  15235 
 

Minutes of Workshop Meeting                                                                                               March 2, 2020 
 

The Workshop Meeting of the Borough of Churchill was held in the Municipal Building on 

Monday, March 2, 2020 and was called to order by Mr. Dworin at 7:00 p.m.   Members present 

included Mses. Law, Yankes, Greco, Messrs. Collins and McDowell.  Mr. DeFranco was absent.  

Also present were Mayor Gamrat, Donna J. Perry, and Solicitor Gavin Robb. 

Listen to Visitors 

Two representatives from Waste Management, Bob Burdzy and Michael Christ, attended the 

meeting to discuss recycling and the changes that been made since the inception of our contract.  

The demand for recycling has greatly diminished and glass, especially, has been hit hard.  All glass 

will continue to be collected by Waste Management.  For plastics, the Mobius symbols of 1 and 2 

are recyclable, numbers 3 through 7 touch food so they are not recyclable.  

Ken Balkey of Hampstead Drive requested an update regarding an amendment for the tree 

ordinance. 

New Business 

A Climate Action Declaration resolution will be adopted at the regular meeting on Monday, 

March 9.  

Old Business 

Committee Reports 

Property Maintenance 

Manager Update 

Bills 

Executive Session 

 Potential Litigation 

 Personnel Matter 

Adjourn – There was a motion by Mr. McDowell, seconded by Ms. Greco and unanimously approved 

by Voice Vote to adjourn at 8:37 p.m. 

 

      Donna J. Perry 
      Secretary 
      

 

 


